MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SNAITH AND COWICK TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 15 OCTOBER 2018 AT 26 MARKET PLACE, SNAITH AT 7PM

Present

Cllr. R. Lyons (in the Chair, Cllr. D. Hill, Cllr. G. Hulme, Cllr. J. Hollas, Cllr. S. Jones, Cllr. L. Thompson, 2 members of the public and the press.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the meeting on Monday 18 September 2018 having been circulated were taken as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Town Mayor. Proposed Cllr. D. Hill seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed.

Apologies for Absence

Cllr. J. Barrett, Cllr. D. Bromley

<u>Declaration of Interest by Members of the Council in items on the agenda and the nature of such interest</u>

Cllr. D. Hill, 7a, 7b, 9c, Cllr. D. Butterfield 7c, 9a, Cllr. R. Lyons 9b

Public Participation

None.

East Riding Councillors Report

No East Riding Councillors present at the meeting.

Town Clerk Report

The Town Clerk advised a location on the path opposite Lodge Lane, West Cowick had a steep drop next the path due possibly due to work carried out by Yorkshire Water. The Town Clerk advised Yorkshire Water are now investigating.

The Clerk advised several residents had contacted the Town Council regarding the path running between Bourn Mill Balk Road and Punton Walk. Cllr. R. Lyons stated he had swept the path on two separate occasions.

Action Log Update

Action Log Number!! - White Lines, Beast Fair

An email was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. D. Hill expressed her disappointment in ERYC. Cllr. D. Butterfield proposed contacting ERYC asking them to place Double Yellow Lines on the South Side of Beast Fair seconded Cllr. D. Hill and agreed.

Action Log Number !! - Flashing Light, Selby Road

An email from Katie Stork (ERYC) was circulated to council members prior to the meeting advising the flashing light on Selby Road could be moved at a cost of £10,000 to the Town Council. Cllr. D. Hill

proposed contacting ERYC expressing the councils disappointment at ERYC as they promised the sign would be moved after the Newland Bridge improvements seconded Cllr. D. Butterfield and agreed.

Action Log Number !! - Harron Homes Flooding

An email from Cllr J. Barrett sent from Harron Homes was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. The email stated Harron Homes would investigate the localised flooding in the area. Noted by council members.

Action Log Number !! - Width Restrictions

An email from Katie Stork (ERYC) advising Width restrictions on Church Lane would not be investigated. Cllr. D. Butterfield proposed contacting the resident who initially contacted the council informing them of ERYC decision seconded Cllr. J. Hollas and agreed.

Action Log Number!! - Litter, School Assembly

The Town Clerk advised assembly's would take place at The Snaith School and Snaith Primary School on 22, 23, 24 October 2018. Cllr. J. Hollas and Cllr. R. Lyons will attend with the support of the Town Clerk.

New Parking Restrictions, Market Place, Snaith

Information was circulated to councillors prior to the meeting. Cllr. G. Hulme expressed his concerns with the lack on new parking bays been created. Cllr. G. Hulme proposed contacting ERYC requesting further bays be installed outside of the paper shop rather then no loading and an additional parking bay be installed on Buttermarket seconded Cllr. S. Jones and agreed.

Update from Recent Meetings

Gateway to the East Riding

Cllr. S. Jones gave an update of the Gateway project. Cllr. S. Jones informed

Joint Generation Council Meeting

Cllr. R. Lyons advised he had attended the Joint Generation Meeting which was also attended by Snaith Primary, Cowick Primary, Rawcliffe Primary, Pollington Primary and Hensall Primary. Points of interest to the children were Litter and Dog Fouling. Noted by council members.

Croda Liaison Meeting

A list of items discussed at the meeting was read out by Cllr. D. Hill. A copy of the minutes were handed to the Town Clerk. Noted by council members.

Future Meetings

Crime Commissioner Meeting

The Town Clerk advised Cllr. J. Barrett had arranged the meeting with the Crime Commission for Tuesday 27 November. Location and time to be confirmed.

Training with Pear Technology

The date for training has been confirmed for 27 November. The Town Clerk advised councillors could attend the training. Noted by council members.

Grants Update

Joint Use Play Area

The Town Clerk advised the grant application for the Joint Use Play Area from Goole Windfarms had been successful with the Town Council been offered £43,000.00 for the rejuvenation of the area. Cllr. J. Hollas thanked the council staff for their work. Cllr. G. Hulme asked the press to include information about the consultations which have taken place over the last 18 months with local children and parents. Noted by council members.

World War 1 Commemorative Grant

The Town Clerk advised the council had been successful in receiving £500 for the purchase of two silent soldiers from the RBL. Noted by council members.

Items from Council Members

HGV Warning Signs - Cllr .S. Jones

Information via an email from a local business owner was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. S. Jones stated this was an issue and an advisory signs could be installed. Cllr. S. Jones proposed contacting ERYC regarding the issue, forwarding the email as well as advising the business owner he could place a warning sign as long as it does not obscure vision and has concent from ERYC seconded Cllr. J. Hollas and agreed.

Local Road Closure - Cllr. J. Hollas

Cllr. J. Hollas expressed his concern about the lack of communication from North Yorkshire County Council regarding the Chapel Haddlesey bridge closure. Cllr. J. Hollas proposed writing to North Yorkshire area MP to advise them of the councils disappointment seconded Cllr. D. Hill and agreed.

Snaith Youth Club

The Town Clerk informed councillors the youth club clear out would take place on Monday 29th, Tuesday 30th October. If anyone could support it would be much appreciated. Noted by council members.

Events

Remembrance Parade

The Town Clerk advised East Cowick Church would be having a service at the same time as the Methodist Church and Cllr. D. Butterfield had volunteered to attend on behalf of the council. Noted by council members.

Christmas Market / Christmas Tree

The Town Clerk advised of the number of stalls that have now been reserved. The Clerk gave the costs christmas Trees. Cllr. J. Hollas proposed purchasing the trees seconded Cllr. S. Jones and agreed.

St George Day Celebrations

Cllr. R. Lyons advised he had invited all the local schools to sing at the celebrations rather then have Bevereley Male Voice Choir next year. Date 27 April 2019. Noted by council members.

UCI 2019 Road World Championship

12.12.18.

The Town Clerk advised the UCI 2019 Road World Championships would be passing directly through the parish next year and could have a possitive impact on visitors and tourism. Noted by council members.

Accounts

<u>Payments</u>

A full list of payments were read to council members. Proposed C., D. Bromley seconded Cllr. J. Hollas and agreed.